
SUBJECT: Consideration and possible approval of the Sam 
Rayburn High School Texan Band to travel to Sulphur, 
Louisiana to perform in the Sulphur High School 
Marching Band Competition on November 1, 2025, for a 
cost of $8,275.

BACKGROUND: The Sam Rayburn High School Texan Band requests 
permission to travel to Sulphur, Louisiana on November 
1, 2025. The students will miss zero (0) days of school. 
This will be a one (1) day event with no overnight stay.

There will be a $275 entry fee and $8,000 charter bus 
fee paid for by district allocated funds. Approximately 
160 students and 16 chaperones will attend the trip.

All chaperones are trained in school district policy 
regarding responsibilities and duties prior to the trips. All 
rules of conduct established by the school district will be 
strictly enforced.  A contingency plan for travel and 
health advisories will be followed if needed.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: The total cost of $8,275 will be paid out of Sam 
Rayburn’s student travel fund for band.

RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval of the Sam Rayburn High 
School Texan Band to travel to Sulphur, Louisiana to 
perform in the Sulphur High School Marching Band 
Competition on November 1, 2025, for a cost of $8,275.

CABINET MEMBER(s): Lindsey Lesniewski

CONTACT PERSON(s): Jeff Embrey
Jerry Choate
Adrian Rodriguez 
Katherine Rearick
Richard Holt

BOARD MEETING DATE: September 23, 2025


